
HB 118 -- EARLY CHILDHOOD EDUCATION

SPONSOR: Shields

Beginning with the 2023-2024 school year, this bill will change the
total number of qualifying pupils, defined as ages three through
five, and eligible for free or reduced price lunch, that are
included in the calculation of average daily attendance.

Currently that number shall not exceed 4% of the total number of
non-qualifying pupils ages five through 18 who are eligible for
free and reduced price lunch and who are included in the
calculation of average daily attendance.

For the 2024-2025 school year, the percentage increases to 6%.

For the 2025-2026 school year, the percentage increases to 8%.

For the 2026-2027 school year, and for each school year thereafter,
the percentage shall be 10%.

The bill expands the definition of "eligible program" to include
early childhood programs in full-day kindergarten districts or a
recognized local education agency charter school, or a contracted
entity.

This bill is similar to HB 2341 (2022).


